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 Calendar Events for June and July 2016  

1. June 6th: Monday 11:30 AM Trustee Meeting Angry Owl  

2. June 17th: Friday  11:15 ñHoly Half Hourò Luncheon El Paso Club Downtown:  

3. June 27th: Monday 11:30 AM Trustee meeting Angry Owl 

4. July 15th: Friday  6:30 PM Summer Seminarian Party Casual Dinner Chairman Mary Ann Haynes 

5. August 1st: Monday at 11:30 AM Trustees Meeting Angry Owl 
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Who will wear these 

vestments?  

 

We may have as many as 

eight {8} new seminarians  

Who say that they will!  

This is our vocation  

This is Serra Club El Paso   

Dear Fellow Serrans: 
Father  Frank Hernandez from El Paso Texas was ordained 
Friday May 27th @ 6:30PM  at St Patrick Cathedral. Thank 

each of you in attendance for your witness and prayers. 
Father Hernandez represents our cumulative efforts in sup-
porting priestly vocations. Yes itôs hard work and requires 

much time and energy from a core of dedicated Serrans but 
the rewards of sharing the day to day life experiences of 
these seminarians in formation and on occasion witnessing 

their vows of priestly fidelity is more than I could have pos-
sibly imaged I would receive from Serra Club. St. Francis of 
Assisi teaches us that éit is in giving that we receive, it is in 

pardoning that we are pardoned and it is in dying that we 
are born to eternal life which is why I want to request your 
prayers and mass intentions for our beloved  Al Haag and 

Gerald Quinnan who have been called home to the Lord. 

  Both Al and Gerald served as Past Presidents & Trustees of Serra Club. As my term draws to a close I invite 

each of you to welcome our newly installed President Dorothy Schatzman with a warm spiritual embrace. 
Thank you for all of your support and I know that each and every Serran will be equally dedicated to her Presi-
dency as Dorothy charts a path of great expectations for us to continue expanding our members roster and 

sustain vocations. As for me I will continue as Vice President of Serra Club Memberships to support the Presi-
dentôs efforts.  

I would be remiss if I failed to mentioned our recent great luncheon speakers including Mr. Mesta who with his 
students witnessed to their recent mission of outreach, throughout Mexico, to the Catholic faithful. Deacon 
Robert Diaz blessed our scapulars and JD Douglas shared the history of Mount Caramel. Did anyone notice 

the chaos at the last few meetings where the ma´tre dô had to set up additional tables because our members 
were hosting up to ten {10} prospective members at one luncheon! Thatôs what Iôm talking about! Letôs make a 
choice to live in the surplus of Godôs love and his blessings upon us which have been quite abundant recently! 

May the Lord continue to bless you and your family. 

Gilbert Estrada 
President Serra Club  

El Paso, Texas  

On  May 27, 2016  

Fr. Frank Hernandez  
Celebrated   

The  

Rite of Ordination to the  
Priesthood  at  

St Patrick Cathedral  

In El Paso, Texas  
Photo complements of Serra Club  

El Paso, Texas 
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April 2016 Luncheon Meeting with new members and old friends 
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Serra Club Members and Guests joining us at our April Meeting!   

Please join us in your calling as a Serra Club Member  

For Priestly and Religious Vocations  

PRAY + INVITE + ENCOURAGE + AFFIRM  

Our April Meeting featured Mr. Mesta 

and a few of his students who com-

pleted a pilgrimage to Mexico during 

Holy Week to help prepare the faithful in 

rural areas of Mexico for Easter Sunday 

Baptisms and First Holy Communion:  

JD Douglas presented members with 

the Brown Scapular and the history of 

our Lady of Mount Carmel.  

JD Douglas receives a Blessing from 
Deacon Robert Diaz 

Sofia Larkin Appleby 
Thomas Beaman and Gilbert Estrada (President) 
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May 2016 Luncheon Meeting with new members and old friends 
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The New Board Officers and Trustees: front row: Jon Hanson, Liz Carl, Dorothy Schatzman, Susan Elias, Gilbert 
Estrada and Pat Foley. Back row: Mary Ann Haynes, Patrick Hoefner, Kerry McCullough, Tammy Campbell  

Our May Meeting featured the swearing in of our new officers and trustees for this year {2016-

2017} Congratulations to Dorothy Schatzman as our President. Trustee meetings are held on 

the first Monday of each month at the Angry Owl @ 11:30 AM: (members welcome) 

Treasurer: Patrick Hoefner 

Secretary: Susan Elias 

VP Vocations: Kerry McCullough 

VP Communications: Tammy Campbell 

VP Membership: Gilbert Estrada 

Dorothy Schatzman (President) and Gilbert 
Estrada (immediate past President),  

VP Programs: Jon Hanson 

President Elect: Pat Foley 

President: Dorothy Schatzman 

Gilbert Estrada with his Guest and pro-

spective members Mr. John Middaugh 

and his wife Ceclia {not pictured}  
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